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Minutes of Meeting
November 17, 2021
Chair Dana Shuttleworth opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. Also attending was Board Member Paul Thompson, Health Director, William Holt, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.  1 Absent Bill Gianacoples.
35 CHARLES STREET – John Hargreaves P.E. requested the following variance.  1.) S.A.S. to property line required 10’ proposed 7.1’ 2.)  Separation from S.A.S. to seasonal high-water table required 4’ proposed 3’ with use of Biomicrobics microfast pretreatment system and pressure dosed field.  3.)  Percolation test required in proposed S.A.S. area to soil lab analysis. 4.) Basis of flow to system 110 gpd/Br. No garbage grinder allowed.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to accept the variances as written.   Seconded:  By, Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.
105 Lakeshore Dr. – Seth Lajoie P.E. requested the following variances:  1.)  Sewage disposal system required 10’ from property line to 6’ requested.   2.)  Sewage disposal system required 10’from a slab foundation 1’ requested.  3.)  Installation of a leach field less than 50’ from surface water, an offset distance of 15’ is requested from the proposed leach field to the edge of Rock Pond.  4.) Installation of a septic tank less than 25’ from surface water, an offset distance of 16’ is requested from the proposed septic tank to the edge of Rock Pond with poly-liner near foundation. 5.) Reduction from 165 gpd local reg. to 110 gpd state reg, no garbage grinder. Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to accept the variances as written.   Seconded:  By, Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.
175 Central Street/Brook Street – DEP has said they are entitled to be considered a repair/replacement subject to the goal of full compliance or maximum feasible compliance standards, after a lengthy discussion. Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to allow a 2-bedroom dwelling as the property at 175 Central Street is considered a repair.   Seconded:  By Paul Thompson, unanimous.  Will need to submit Septic design plans for approval, locating systems on respective lots 38 Brook Street & 175 Central Street.  Final approval is contingent on conservation commission approval.
Body Art Regulations – The regulations went to Town Counsel for review, they did review and changed the format.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to adopt the Body Art Regulations.  Seconded:  By Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.
Covid Status - Health Director, Bill Holt gave the board an update, he had a meeting with superintendent of schools regarding the rising cases in Georgetown and would like to issue an enforcement of mask wearing in the Town of Georgetown, due to the alarming increase in Covid-19 cases. Doug Dawgs, resident of Georgetown – not easy decision to make – but supports whatever The BOH decides, but can we make it an advisory instead of a mandate, Paul Thompson respects his opinion, but need to make it safe for the town residents and visitors.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to send out an emergency advisory highly recommending face coverings be worn in all, municipal and government buildings, retail stores, commercial businesses and restaurants for the protection of its employees and residents.  Seconded:  By Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.  If it worsens have emergency meeting to discuss a possible mandate.  
MINUTES OF MEETING - Motion:  By Paul Thompson to approve the October 13,2021 minutes as written, Seconded:  By Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned 10:50 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon
_______________________





__________________________
Dana Shuttleworth- Chairman





   Paul Thompson-Vice Chairman       
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